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Dr A Gopalakrishnan 
Director, ICAR-CMFRI 

27.05.2021 

Dear Colleague, 

It is with great pleasure and honour, I wish to address you once again after joining as Director, ICAR-
CMFRI for a second term. I am grateful to the ICAR for the opportunity given to me to lead the 
institute for yet another stint. Needless to say, this would not have been possible if not for the 
excellent support given by each one of you, including the Heads of Divisions, Scientists-in-Charge, 
scientists, technical staff, research scholars, CAO, CFAcO, all administrative, audit & accounts and 
supporting staff of the headquarters, 11 research centres, 15 field centres and 2 KVKs. I would also 
like to place on record the guidance, support and co-operation extended to me by Dr. Trilochan 
Mohapatra, Hon’ble Secretary DARE & DG, ICAR; Dr. J.K. Jena, DDG (Fisheries Science), ICAR; the 
scientists and staff of Fisheries SMD of ICAR and my colleagues at all other fisheries research 
institutes.  

With your support and hard work, CMFRI had made notable strides in the field of Marine Fisheries & 
Mariculture in the recent past. These include the policy advocacy extended by the institute to the 
maritime states in the form of Marine Fisheries Policy documents; the lead role played in developing 
the National Policy on Marine Fisheries, 2017 and National Fisheries Policy, 2020; minimum legal size 
(MLS) recommendations; estimation of marine fisheries potential; National Mariculture Policy; 
breakthroughs in seed production and hatchery techniques of several species of marine finfishes and 
ornamental fishes; mass production of copepods; development and standardization of commercial 
cage farming techniques; IMTA; establishment of national brood bank facilities; development and 
commercialization of several nutraceuticals and diagnostic kits; climate change and environmental 
research; achievements in NICRA; description of several marine species new to science; high impact 
factor publications; ample number of externally funded projects and consultancies including the 
prestigious Dr EG Silas Centre of Excellence and Innovation on Fish Nutrigenomics & Microbiome; 
several awards, patents and fellowships; indicators of efficient office administration and accounting 
and so on. The pinnacle of this stream of recognition was indeed winning the coveted Sardar Vallabhai 
Patel Outstanding Institution Award, 2020 for the period 2014 – 2019. Further, in both marine 
fisheries and mariculture, CMFRI has been able to develop excellent rapport with fishers and other 
stakeholders, as evidenced by our involvement in myriad activities of scientific and policy relevance in 
the sector.  

Success and recognition however comes with even more responsibilities, and leaves no scope for 
complacency. In the coming years, we aim to intensify our efforts in exploitation of deep-sea 
resources including non-conventional resources, such as deep-sea mesopelagic fish that are yet to be 
tapped fully. To realize the full potential of marine fisheries, CMFRI’s research focus will also be 
directed towards bringing out National Marine Fish Stock Assessment documents at regular intervals; 
adoption of Ecosystem Approach to Fisheries Management (EAFM); co-management in marine fisheries; 
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